
 

 

Friday 1st December 2023       Week B of cycle                         Term 4 Vol 4 

 

Tuesday 5th December 
Sports Award Assembly 12 noon 
 

Wednesday 13th December 
Academic Awards Assembly 12 noon 
 

Friday 15th December 
Last Day Term 4 2023 
  
 
 

TERM 4 CALENDAR LEGO LEAGUE 

Last Saturday our robotics team The Masterbuilders 
competed at the National North Competition in  
Gladstone. The team had qualified for this event the  
previous weekend in Coomera at the Regional  
Competition. Five teams from the Regional Competition 
were selected to progress to the National Competition. 
The competition involves students designing and  
programming a robot to complete missions as well as 
completing a research project to develop ideas to solve a 
real-world problem. This year’s problem involved sharing 
the things you love to do with more people through  
technology, in particular the technologies used in the 
arts. The KHS team developed a VR bike riding solution 
based on the technologies used in the film and music 
industries. 
The team’s robot ‘Fred’ was able to complete 10  
missions and on the day scored a total of 240 points. The 
winning robot scored a whopping 395 points, however, 
the team was happy with Fred’s performance on the day. 
Three teams from the National Competition were invited 
to go on to the International Competition in Sydney next 
year. The Masterbuilders were not successful in being 
selected as one of these three teams out of a field of 40 
teams, but they did take home a trophy for being ‘Rising 
All Stars’. This award is given to a team that the judges 
notice and expect great things from in the future. 
Lucas, Xavier, Ewan and Michael all represented Kyogle 
High School to an exceptional level. As a team of four 
their school chant was the loudest. They worked hard to 
perfect their robot programming and project presentation, 
always exemplifying the Core Values of Lego League: 
Discovery, Innovation, Impact, Inclusion, Teamwork and 
Fun. 
Lee Boyd 

Our 2023 Sports assembly will be held on 
Tuesday 5th December at 12 noon. Any  
student receiving an award, has been notified 
via a letter sent home. 
 
 
Year 7-10 Academic Assembly is 
on  Wednesday 13th Dec at 12noon. 
Letters will be sent out for those  
students receiving an award. 

ASSEMBLIES 



 

 

PRINCIPALS REPORT PRINCIPALS REPORT 

 

Year 11 Induction and Awards 
It was my pleasure to be part of the Assembly held 
last week to formally induct the Captains and Vice 
Captains for 2024, as well as the entire cohort as 
‘seniors’ of our school.  The assembly also  
recognised all the year group for successfully  
completing their preliminary studies with special 
awards in each subject. Thank you to the families 
who were able to join us at the assembly 
  
End of the School Year 
The last day for school for all students is Friday 15 
December 2023.  Year Advisers are currently  
organising activities for either Thursday 14 and  
Friday 15 December 2023.  Students will receive 
permission notes that must be returned within the 
cut off periods to be able to participate in the Team 
Building Activities organised by the Year  
Advisers.  Students are reminded that full school 
uniform must be worn to be able to participate in 
activities off site. 
  
There will be no teachers available on the gazetted 
School Development Days Monday 18 and Tuesday 
19 December 2023.  Staff elected to complete 4  
twilight sessions on 8 Ways of Learning throughout 
the year in lieu of these last two days. 
  
Office Hours 18 and 19 December 2023 
The Front Office will be open between 9-3pm on 
Monday 18 December however the school will be 
closed on Tuesday 19 December 2023. 
  
School dates for start of 2024 
The Front Office will be open on Tuesday 30 and 
Wednesday 31 January 2024. Students in Year 
7,11,12 start back on Thursday 1 February  with the 
whole school in attendance on Friday 2 February 
2024. 
  
Year 6 Orientation Program 
Huge thank you to Mr Chadderton, Ms Seysnser-
Judd and all the wonderful staff who worked hard to 
offer positive and welcoming days for our 2024 Year 
7 cohort.  All the children were wonderful role  
models for their respective schools and are looking 
to be a wonderful addition to Kyogle High School 
next year. 
  
Education Hardship Funds 
*IMPORTANT NOTICE* An important reminder to 
use all your Education Hardship Funds, (Flood 
Grant Money), before 15 December 2023, as any 
leftover monies will be returned after this date. 
Please contact the Front Office to find out your  
balance and for advice on the best way to use these 
funds. 
  
Have a wonderful Christmas holiday break. 
  
 

Gae Masters 

Kyogle High School Farm Maintenance group is currently 
working on the refurbishment of a trailer for the Kyogle 
Mountain Bike Club.  The purpose of the trailer is to help 
shuttle bikes to the head of the trails during club 
events.  It will also be used for when the club rides at  
different locations.  Students so far have been repairing 
rusted sections of the trailer, painting it to prevent further 
rust and are now fabricating spare wheel holders,  
greasing wheel hubs and fitting supports in order to lay 
the timber decking.   
Decking has been donated to the project by the Pentarch 
Group Forestry Division.  Their donation of decking board 
will provide an excellent surface for the trailer deck.   
Wheels have been donated and fitted thanks to  
Tyrepower Kyogle.  
Wheel guards are being fabricated by Soward's  
Aluminium and Steel Fabrication.   
 
Mr O’Meara 

FARM MAINTENANCE 

CONGRATULATIONS!! 
 
 

Janelle Harris received a Hero Award this week for her 
exceptional service to our school community.  
 
Congratulations Janelle and thank you from everyone at 
Kyogle High School for everything you do!!  



 

 

MEET OUR CAPTAINS 

Canteen is OPEN 8:30am - 9am  
every morning! 

Ordering at the Canteen   
 

Recess and lunch orders are available every day.  
 

Please make sure your orders are in by the following times: 
 

Lunch 1: Orders in by 10am 
 

Lunch 2: Orders in by 11:30am 
 

Orders can be given directly to the Canteen from 
8:30am every day! 

 

SUMMER MENU 
 

Sushi: 
 - 6 pack      $6.50 
 

 - 4 pack      $4.50 
 

Chicken Caesar Wrap     $4.80 
 

Falafel Wrap      $5.00 
 

Chicken Chilli Wrap     $5.00 
 

Chicken Salad Sub     $5.00 
 

 

Salad Containers 
 

Caesar Salad/Chicken     $6.00 
 

Pumpkin, Beetroot, Feta and Chicken   $6.00 
 

CANTEEN P&C UNIFORM SHOP 

Opening Hours - Term 4, 2023 
Every second Wednesday 8:30 - 9:30am 
13 Dec 
The Uniform Shop will be open Wed 31st Jan, and Thurs 
1st Feb—8.30am to 1.30pm. 
 
 

*** PRICELIST *** 
Everyday polos $30 
Sports polos  $30 
Senior white polo  $30 
Everyday shorts  $25 
Sports shorts  $25 
Jacket   $45 
Jumper   $30 
Tartan skirts  $25 
White blouse  $35 
*** PAYMENTS *** 
Cash or direct deposit 
 
Questions?  
Contact:  
Tamara  
 
 
0487 331 588 

 

Captains 
Kaelan Harley and Felicity Duley 

Our 2024 Captains were officially inducted this 
week. We are pleased to announce the following 
students have been appointed as to leadership 

positions for 2024. 

Vice Captains  
Deacon Farrell and Katie Lee  



 

 

SPORT REPORT 

U14s Girls Cricket  
On Monday, November 27th, the Under-14 girls from Kyogle High School embarked on a memorable cricket trip to 
face Kingscliff High School at Walter Peate Oval in Kingscliff. Packed with excitement and team spirit, the girls  
showcased their skills and camaraderie on unfamiliar grounds. This journey wasn't just about cricket; it was a test of 
resilience, teamwork, and personal growth. As victories were celebrated with cheers and defeats met with unwavering 
spirit, the girls fell short to the Kingscliff side who were 3/118 at the end of their innings. A hard-fought and determined 
knock by Ellie (34no) saw us finish on 4/87 at the end of the 20 overs.  The girls showcased their excellent  
sportsmanship and held their heads high regardless of the outcome.  Well done, Girls! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Open Boys Cricket  
On Monday 27th November, the Open Boys cricket team travelled to Kingscliff to play in the CHS Alan  
Davidson Shield North Coast Semi Finals. Captain, Jed Mulcahy, won the toss and after an inspection of the pitch, 
chose to bat. Jed steered the ship, making a very nice 82 runs with Malachy and Jett supporting him on 13 runs each. 
Kyogle made a total of 156 in 38 overs. 
Kingscliff were very strong in the batting 
and some catching chances were put 
down in the field. The best of the bowling 
figures were Josh 1/25 and Jett 1/19 with 
Jett and Tom both taking catches.  
Kingscliff passed our total with some  
superb batting in the 20th over. Well done 
to the boys on a great performance by a 
young open boys team you all really stood 
up.  
 
Mr Ludwig and Ms Radley 



 

 

COMMUNITY NOTICES 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

COMMUNITY NOTICES 

GROWING KYOGLE 

Growing Kyogle would like some volunteers for prepara-
tion and delivery of Christmas Day Luncheon. They need 
6 people willing to give up their time on either Christmas 
Eve or     Christmas Day or both to help with providing 
lunch to those in the community who do not have anyone. 
The contact is Joan Hayman 66339143. 


